
 

 

KIRKLEES COUNCIL 
(TRAFFIC REGULATION) (CONSOLIDATION ORDER PROVIDING ON-STREET 
PARKING PLACES, WAITING, LOADING AND STOPPING RESTRICTIONS AND 
MIGRATION TO A ‘MAP-BASED’ FORMAT) ORDER 2024 (AMENDMENT NO. 10) 
ORDER 2024 
 
KITSON HILL ROAD, MIRFIELD 
 
The Council of the Borough of Kirklees propose to make the above Order under their 
powers in the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 the effect of which, as it affects lengths 
of road in the Mirfield area of the Kirklees district, will be to: 
 

• Modify the length of the current School Keep Clear restrictions on Kitson 
Hill Road, Mirfield that will be in operation on all days between the hours 
of 08:00 – 09:30 and 14:30 – 16:00 

 
REASON: As a result of proposing to introduce a Zebra Crossing on Kitson Hill Road 
between the school and the artificial football pitches on the opposite side of the road, 
it will be necessary to reduce the length of the existing School Keep Clear markings 
at this location to allow the introduction of the necessary zigzags at the crossing.  
 
These changes are needed to allow enforcement of the lines and signs on site. 
 
A copy of this draft Order, together with the plans showing the affected lengths of road 
and a detailed statement of reasons for proposing the Order may be inspected at:- 
 

• Online: http://www.kirklees.gov.uk/trafficregulation  

• By emailing highways.TRO@kirklees.gov.uk 

If you wish to object to the proposed Order, you should send the grounds for your 
objection to: 
 

• by email: TRO.Objections@kirklees.gov.uk; or 
 

• by post to TRO Objections, Kirklees Council Legal Services, PO Box 1720, 
Huddersfield HD1 9EL 

 
Objections must be sent no later than 05 September 2024, and please ensure you 
quote reference DEV/HG/D116-2410(AO) 

 
Dated this 15 August 2024 
 
Samantha Lawton – Service Director – Legal, Governance and Commissioning 
Kirklees Council, Legal Services  
PO Box 1720  
Huddersfield  
HD1 9EL 
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